STATEMENT OF PURPOSE
RS26457

Idaho Code section 54-5004 currently requires one (1) Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning Board
(Board) member to be a heating, ventilation and air conditioning (HVAC) specialty contractor. The Division
of Building Safety (Division) and the Board have had difficulty filling this position with a qualified, willing
specialty contractor. This legislative proposal will require one (1) Board member to be a representative of
the HVAC industry, instead of an HVAC specialty contractor. This change will allow the Board and Division
to adequately fill this position, while ensuring this position represents the interests of the HVAC industry.

FISCAL NOTE

There is no fiscal impact, positive or negative, to any state funds, including the state General Fund and the
Idaho HVAC Board fund. This legislative proposal will change the composition of the Board but will not
change the costs of conducting Board meetings or otherwise affect any state funds.

Contact:
John Nielsen
Division of Building Safety
(208) 332-7112

DISCLAIMER: This statement of purpose and fiscal note are a mere attachment to this bill and prepared by a proponent
of the bill. It is neither intended as an expression of legislative intent nor intended for any use outside of the legislative
process, including judicial review (Joint Rule 18).
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